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Barnstable County League of Sportsman’s Clubs Notes

22 February 2024

 Meeting was held at The Falmouth Rod & Gun Club via in-person and ZOOM on 22 February 2024

There was a quorum- 8 out of 15 organizations present.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence-  

Minute-  Motion was Made & Second to Accept the January Minuets as written.

Treasurer Report – Motion was Made & Second to except the Treasures Report as read by President via email sent by Treasurer due to Steve being out of town, Thank you Steve (On Vacation with Grandchildren School Vacation) 

Bills and Debts - No Bills

Correspondence - None At This Time 

Handouts-   None At This Time  

Distinguished Guests –  Representative Mathew Muratore  Republican Candidate for the open Barnstable/Plymouth Senate Position. Representative Muratore spoke on many topics but overall he fells what Right is Right and there should not be any compromise! He indicated that he would help what ever way possible to defeat the gun bills trying to be passed and he felt neither one where right or good. He indicated what he and Rep. Xiarhos where involved with was the upcoming State Deficit and what it was going to be and how to fund it and slow our Governor down from spending!  He also felt that our present migrant crises was wrong and needs to stop. He had his Nomination Papers and was asking for signatures from our Bourne and Plymouth members!!  

 Mike did ask his opinion on the recent passed Red Flag Law, he did confirm with Rep. Xiarhos and indicated they each had voted not in favor of it!!  

Our good friend & supporter Representative Xiarhos also spoke briefly to support Rep, Muratore. He also had a Sympathy Card for a Falling K-9 Police Officer in Florida that he asked us to sign and he also had his Nomination Papers for the members of the Fig

hten 5Th  to sign for his re-election!! Rep. Xiarhos has a strong Democratic Opponent for this upcoming election, we all have to make sure we our families & friends get to the polls to vote this year!! 

I have also sent out and invitation to the Democratic Representative Dylan Fernandes who is also running for the Senate seat to be a Guest Speaker at one of our upcoming meetings to also give him the opportunity to speak to the Districts Constituents! Have not received and answer as of yet!!     

Committees: 
Mass Wildlife -Jason Zimmer could not attended but submitted this report that Mike Read : 

Mass Wildlife Southeast District Report – February 2024 

·  Trout stocking is anticipated to begin the week of March 4th. 

·  Agency staff continue to work with staff from the Department of Fish and Game on the Strategic Plan development process.  

· The Cape Cod National Seashore turkey permit application process is open now and applications must be postmarked by March 31st. You can learn more and download the application form here: https://www.nps.gov/caco/planyourvisit/hunting-fishing.htm 

·  Mass Wildlife has continued to work to try and get the National Park Service to allow us to transition to stocking native Northern bobwhite quail on the Cape Cod National Seashore now that the pheasant program has come to an end. Director Mark Tisa recently sent a letter to the CCNS Superintendent Jennifer Flynn to request approval for a quail stocking program and we have been promised a response within 30 days (March 7).  

· We are close to finalizing the dates for 2024 controlled hunting programs at Camp Edwards. The Spring turkey seasons will be as follows: Youth Turkey – April 27th, Spring Turkey – May 6-11th. We are also planning to hold a 1-day mentored turkey hunt for up to 10 new adult turkey hunters through our Learn to Hunt Program during the 3rd or 4th week of the season. 

·  We continue to add content and programming to our Learn to Hunt program offerings including a new website resource on winter deer scouting, a field program on how to winter deer scout, additional turkey hunting tactics info online, a planned online learn to scout and hunt for turkeys seminar, and a turkey calling seminar in partnership with the NWTF. See the following link for information on upcoming Learn to Hunt events and programs: https://www.mass.gov/info-details/learn-to-hunt-events 

·  Southeast staff have been hard at work mowing fields and access roads/trails at Myles Standish State Forest, fire break creation and maintenance at several WMAs and continuing our efforts to mark both WMA and WCE boundaries.  

· The winter black duck research project is well underway and we are currently operating baited traps in Plymouth and Bristol Counties specifically to capture female black ducks to affix satellite transmitters to as part of an ongoing research project in collaboration with a student at the University of Saskatchewan.  

· Several projects are underway at the Old Sandwich Game Farm WMA. We have begun to mow/maintain the fields on the property and are in the process of planning and obtaining necessary permits to remove all of the old buildings on the property. We continue to have major problems with off leash dog activity on the WMA, but are working with the Environmental Policy to increase enforcement. We are also working with the Cape Cod Museum of Natural History to set the site up as part of the MAPS (Monitoring Avian Productivity and Survival) national bird banding project. 

·  Mass Wildlife continues to make progress with the implementation of the America the Beautiful Challenge Grants. We have executed contracts with several key sub-recipient partners, are close to awarding a bid for the redesign and permitting of the Red Brook Headwaters Restoration Project and have begun compliance work for the projects.  

· Wayne MacCallum, former longtime Mass Wildlife Director, was recently honored by the National Wild Turkey Federation, being named to the Northeast Turkey Hunting Hall of Fame: https://www.mass.gov/news/former-masswildlife-director-receives-top-honors  

· The Fisheries and Wildlife Board had a presentation by Mass Wildlife on the proposed 2024-25 migratory bird hunting regulations. As most people know, every year at this time we are under a time crunch to get the regulations to a public hearing as we have to wait until the USFWS releases the regulatory frameworks that we must set our seasons and bag limits in. The proposed regulations are very similar to last season and we expect to have a public hearing in April so keep your eyes out for the hearing announcement. The public hearing will be held both in person and virtually via Zoom and public comments can be submitted in writing or on Zoom. 

·  Mass Wildlife will have a presence at the Springfield Show on the weekend of Feb 23-25: https://www.osegsportsmens.com/ 

·  Updated Hunters Share the Harvest information for 2023 season. We ended the year with 4,404 pounds of venison donated, which equals 17,616 meals were provided to people/families facing food insecurity. 82 individual hunters donated to the program this season. A big thank you to all the organizations, clubs and individuals that supported the program with financial donations as well.

Jason E. Zimmer
District Supervisor
Southeast Wildlife District
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife
195 Bournedale Road, Buzzards Bay, MA  02532
p: (508) 759-3406 | f: (508) 759-0381
mass.gov/masswildlife | facebook.com/masswildlife
Questions: A Question was asked about Little Pond in Plymouth: Why does a Trout Fisherman have to Pay to Park in the Summer if the Pond is Stocked? Mike will contact Jason or Steve Hurley!! 

Tom Jay asked Jason last meeting about the possibility of Wood Cock Banding? Jason indicated that maybe something the Division would be interested in and he planned on speaking to the Upland Biologist! Haven’t received an answer yet? 

Mass Marine Fisheries- Ross K. Kessler Could Not Attend Unfortunately No  Report at this Time! 

 Ross Kessler 

 Massachusetts Division of Marine Fisheries

Recreational Fisheries’ program Public Access Coordinator

836 S Rodney French Boulevard
New Bedford MA, 02744
ross.kessler@state.ma.us 
(508 742-9738

Cape Cod National Seashore – Did Not Attend-No Report: 

Mass. EPO’s–Officer Peter Bourgault Did Attend Via Zoom : 

· Efforts to Protect Right Whales in Cape Cod Bay: Conducting boat patrols for illegal/abandoned lobster gear running Side Scan Sonar for Lobster Traps. Recreational lobster closed on 11/1 and commercial lobster closed on 2/1.  

· Shellfish Violations:  Officers have been working with local shellfish officers for shell-fishing in contaminated areas and illegal wet storage of oysters and mostly for excess limits in Barnstable and Yarmouth.

· Continue to patrol areas for illegal dirt-bike and ATV activity both on private and public lands.

· They have been continuing to set aside time to work the Dog Leash issues at Crane and the Sandwich Game Farm WMA. 

· They have received reports of a Homeless Camp in Quashnet; (Investigation Continues)

Officer Bourgault spoke about the Red Flag Law and an incident where it could have been used with an Island Resident trying to Register his boat on the mainland. Thankfully Cooler Heads Prevailed!! 

Officer Peter Bourgault 

Massachusetts Environmental Police
Joint Base Cape Cod Fire Station
3132 Richardson Road
Camp Edwards, MA 02542 
Mass State Council of Sportsmen (MSC)-Meeting  on  Feb. 11th via Zoom : Neither Mike Nor Stanley could attend Mark Galkowski & John Mawhinney attended in there place therefor Mike requested they give the Report!  

Called to order @ 9:10am
*     Treasurers report - Pin sales, $960, Don G. suggests putting money in CD for a better interest rate; John K. not going to pursue (too busy). He doesn't work full time for Council and not going to happen! Don G. then said Franklin County may move on from council then! A bit feisty!
 
*     Mark G - brought up pending legislation in RI about hunting bans near barriers as well as NRA Certification issues in NY
 
*     The stocking of quail on the National Seashore was brought up and a letter from the division (Tisa? Flynn?) was discussed
 
*     Danny - Discussion around promoting the Share the Harvest program, focusing on food insecurity 
 
*     John K. - discussion around S2572, he emailed all 40 senators and received 20 responses back
       Constituents feel there voice does not matter
        Should go to conference committee
 
*     Danny - brought up the illegal immigrants using guns to commit crimes and being pardoned to prevent deportation
 
*     As we know State use gun bill listening session for the Senate as opposed to offering an additional public hearing
 
*     Cape update - Moran not running for re election, Peak not running for re election, X has stiff competition, Vieira has stiff competition, Lauzon running for Cyr's position
 
*    Clerk for Cape Cod Commission is running against X, has the Governor's backing and money
 
*     Smithy Pignatelli not running for re election
 
*     WE NEED TO FOCUS ON SENATE to gain ground with legislation. Just too many house members to make headway
 
*     Danny - the Eastern part of the state are Marxists! 
 
*     Spoke about Jake (NSSF) and his help during the senate bills track, spoke about GOAL and there summary page, not much more on sportsman's bills
 
*     Hunter Education - 2 workshops for instructors (mandatory), 2/24 - Berkshires, 3/16 - Westborough (must register), still talking about online versions and how that will look
 
*     Mark G. - Bow course was 2/17 at Monument Beach
 
*     Ware River (Laurie) - Dan Clark was at meeting, spoke about access plans, signs have been placed, discussed concerns of swimming at Comet Pond (swimmers v boaters), 2/19 trail committee will be looking at something on Covered Bridge Road, 2/29 - next meeting @ 7pm @ the Rutland Library
 
*     Quabbin (Bob) - Didn't make meeting and didn't receive meeting minutes from Justin
 
*     Marine Fisheries (Stan and Mike) - stripier size 28" to <31", takes effect in May 2024 (all Eastern States), Public input on 3/7 for flounder, scup and sea bass, one of the prizes for the MCA raffle is a fishing trip out of Westport Harbor (boat captain was @ show)
 
*     Boating access - Peter says pier for Fall River not moving anywhere, pier for Somerset moving along but still a year and a half out
 
*     Forests and Parks (Duane) - nothing to report
 
*     Super raffle - tickets are out; sell, sell, sell
       Banquet has been a total disaster with the Tuttle Post as it has had 4 event managers in the last 2 years and just had there most recent
 
*     Sasha Dyer still working on tracking dogs
 
*     Deer/Bear Damage - discussion around Susan Murray and the South East Agricultural Partnership (claim is 52-62 per square mile in SE Mass), Don G. disgusted that the board hasn't done anything (he suggests someone needs to speak to Ernie Foster to move this forward), Don G. also states that the bear damage in Western MA is crazy
 
*     New business - Bristol Aggy High School asking for more information about the Council's scholarship

*   MSC Booth #536 at the Springfield Sportsman Show

*    Next Meeting is March 3rd via Zoom

 
*     Closed meeting @ 11:45am
 
 
Mark shared the article on the NY issue
 
Changes Coming Soon for New York State Gun Owners
 
There are some significant changes due to take effect early next month in the Empire State.
 
New York is switching from a jurisdiction in which the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) conducts firearms-related NICS background checks, to one in which the New York State Police will conduct all firearm and ammunition-related background checks using both NICS and a pending “statewide license and record database.” This shift is occurring due to legislation enacted last year, NY Exec. Law § 228, which authorizes the state police to act as the “point of contact” for background checks required under “18 U.S.C. sec. 922(t), all federal regulations and applicable guidelines adopted pursuant thereto, and the national instant criminal background check system for the purchase of firearms and ammunition.”
 
That law directs the Superintendent of State Police to establish a “centralized bureau” for firearm and ammunition background checks.  NY Exec. Law § 228(7) specifies that, within 60 days of July 15, 2023, the superintendent must “notify each licensed dealer holding a permit to sell firearms” to submit requests for background checks to the state police, which appears to be an indirect way of setting a deadline of September 13 (the date the 60-day period expires) for the system to be operational.
 
Section § 228(5) allows the state to charge fees for background checks using this state database, which fees cannot “exceed the total amount of direct and indirect costs incurred by the bureau in performing such background check.” One source indicates that these fees will add an additional $9 (firearms) and $2.50 (ammunition) to purchases and transfers.
 
The shift to a state “point of contact” jurisdiction occurs in tandem with a second change, a related but separate development under a state law that mandates background checks for ammunition transfers by “sellers of ammunition.” This background check requirement dates back to the SAFE Act of 2013 and requires that a state database for ammunition background checks be used (federal law, 28 C.F.R. 25.6, limits the use of the NICS system for checks “only in connection with a proposed firearm transfer as required by the Brady Act. FFLs are strictly prohibited from initiating a NICS background check for any other purpose”).
 
This ammunition background check requirement comes with a statutory precondition and grace period before it may take effect. Specifically, the state police superintendent must first “certify” that “the statewide license and record database established pursuant to [NY Penal Law § 400.02] and the statewide license and record database established for ammunition sales are operational,” followed by a 30-day period after which the ammunition background check requirement is in effect. In a classic example of the New York’s legislature’s signature style of “pass gun control laws first, figure out if they work later,” it became apparent once the SAFE Act was passed that the ammunition background check mandate was unachievable at the time. The-then police superintendent advised that his agency lacked the technology to implement the requirement and had “no idea when ammunition background checks… will begin across the state.”
 
A further complication is that the entire ammunition background check database project was placed in abeyance due to a 2015 memorandum of understanding (MOU). The agreement, entered into by the Cuomo Administration and then-Republican Senate Majority Leader John Flanagan, promised that no state money would be spent on implementing the ammunition background check database until a cost plan had been approved by the parties. The MOU further stipulated that any certification of the database as operational would not be made until the parties had approved a plan on its implementation. Last year, however, Governor Kathy Hochul indicated she was aware of the “old MOU that was signed related to ammunition sales after laws were passed the decade ago, it was an administration document between the prior administration and the Senate Republicans,” but decided to ignore it – “we are literally tearing it up and New York will now require and conduct background checks for all ammunition purchases.”
 
There is no indication on either the state police or the governor’s websites that the certification of the statewide license and record database as operational has occurred. However, the NY State Police website currently advises that the “background check requirements imposed on all retail sellers of ammunition are scheduled to take effect on September 13, 2023.”
Massachusetts Conservation Alliance (MCA)- Meeting Feb. 21st via Zoom

Legislation -  We need to sync up with GOAL on their Bills also Wayne has been establishing a cross-link on the MCA Web Site to the MSC Website for the Watch List.! MCA & State Council very busy trying to keep up with many anti-bills!!   

Finances: Treasures Report Approved as Read.  
 A New Fund Raising Raffle:  Will be kicked off at the West Springfield Sportsmen Show at the Booth #405 February 23rd,  looking for additional donations: the Fishing Trip still needs matching funds of $200 ($400 committed so far)!  Also need some final confirmation to man MCA Tables on some weekends at Cabala's & Bass Pro.  Raffle Drawing will be May 19th at the Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club in Conjunction with their 3-D Archery Shoot. There has been 4000 Raffle Tickets for 26 Prizes printed so packets can be taken/sent out & sold as needed by MCA Affiliated Organizations. Mike & Charlie will be working the Springfield Booth Feb.24th. 

Lobbying Fund:   Still excepting donations for any future expenses so continue to spread the word the individual Sportsperson can go to the following link and donate by Credit Card whatever they can no matter how small or big it is all needed: 

Donate today to the MCA Sportsmen's Action Fund (revv.co) 

Or if they prefer they can send a check:  

Make the Check Out to the: Worcester County League, and in the notes indicate it's for the MCA Lobbyist Fund. 

Mail It to: Worcester County League 

                P.O. Box 766 

                West Boylston MA. 01583  

MCA Website :  https://www.massconservationalliance.org    

If you go on there you will see a calender that will post our upcoming meetings, what we have been working on, funds that we have collected, and what we are doing with them.

Email address list:  If you go to the website you will see a link where you can enter your email to receive updates regarding regulation and legislation important to the sporting community of Massachusetts (Address needed so we can provide you with your Senator and House Rep Information).

Nerxt Meeting of the DFW Board will be March 21st  : This will be at Fish & Game Headquarters in Westborough & they should have a Webinar Running, anyone wishing to watch at 10AM with a Governors Meeting at 1PM just let Mike know and as soon as he gets the Webinar Link he will forward it to you!! 

The next meeting of MCA is on Feb. 7th 8PM By Zoom: Anyone wishing to attend may contact President Veloza and he will forward the link to you!

Mass Jr, Conservation Camp Committee - 

 Still Need Fund Raising Ideas To Continue To Fund This Very Important Scholarship. With $6000 in the fund, spending $1100 for a camper this fund will not last very long. Steve Albright, Mark Galkowski & Bobby George are the committee to work this, contact them with any of your ideas!! The committee did have a meeting and are looking at a possible Fund Raising Raffle for a Black Powder Gun. More to follow soon, hopefully we can get it together! 

We are open for Camper Candidates!! 

Old Business  

Unleashed Dogs at WMA’s:  We Still Need To Keep Calling The EPO Radio Room each & every time we see a Violation of any kind including Unleashed Dogs, ATV & Trail Bikes etc. We need those calls logged in the more the better it will get someone’s attention!!    

 Rabies program:  Charlie report No Positive!! Baiting by Helicopters will begin again this May! Charlie did report we need to keep and eye out for the Avian Flu (Bird Flu) watch your backyard Chickens & Ducks!

Clothing: Charlie has purchased BCL Logo Hat’s and only has 2 left For Sale at $20ea. Lets see how these sell before we order T-Shirts & Sweat Shirts!! 

CCNS Pheasant Program: With this program discontinued we need to stay on top of the possibility of stocking Quail in the area!! The present policy of the Seashore Personal is Totally Not Acceptable!! Mike indicated he did talk to the Commissioner and haven’t heard back yet! But also at the last DFW Board Meeting Mike asked our Southeastern Representative to bring this subject up. Also Director Tisa has sent a formal request to the Cape Cod National Seashore(CCNS) Superintendent requesting the Bob-White Quail Program. The (CCNS) Superintendent has indicated she had received the request and would be acting on it within 30 Days! We all do not have a good feeling about this and feel we need some outside pressure from Washington DC to way in!! Mike will be contacting the US Sportsmen’s Alliance to get them involved again!!     

HD4420 Signs: We still have signs available for the League see Mike if you need any for your organization!! We have decided to keep them up, individuals can change the numbers to reflect the new H4139 if they would like but just having the sign up is still creating a lot of questions! Its unbelievable how many people have no idea what is going on so the more we can spread the word the better!! 

MSC Table At Standish Sportsman Show: The BCL ran this table and sold $1697.00 in Raffle Tickets!! 

New Business: 

Letter from Falmouth Fishermen’s Association: We did receive a letter from the Association President indicating that a vote was taken due to the feeling that unfortunately we didn’t align endeavors that resonate more closely with there members therefore they have decided not to renew there membership this year? Not sure what they are talking about seeing we were the main driving force on the parking issue for the Canal Fishing Pier and we are constantly working to improve more fishing access like working on the possible use of the Bridge Abutments and turning them into fishing access Piers once and if the Bridges are removed!! Mike indicated  WE ARE ALL SPORTSMEN and he would contact their President to discuss their decision before we accept their Letter of Resignation.       

With Senator Moran not running for reelection, Representative Peak  just announced her retirement, Stiff Competition for Representative Xiarhos and Vieira this will be a very active and important election year we need to be involved and get the Sports-Persons Vote out for our Candidates!! (Just like what happen with Senator Durand in Worcester County it can be done and we need to be involved) Mr. Lauzon has decided to run as a Republican against Senator Cyr!! We will extend an invitation to them to be a Guest Speaker at a future meeting. 

Donation to MCA: Motion was made and Second to donate $100 to the MCA towards the $200 deficit for the Fishing Charter Raffle Prize. Mr Tom Jay from the Setter Club of New England indicated he would like to donate $50 more towards the deficit and President Veloza & Vice President Lewis decided to make up the additional $50 needed towards the Fishing Charter!!             

 For the Good of the Order: March 23rd Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club Annual Game Dinner 4PM ($40 see a Club Representative for Tickets) April 7th Cranberry Country Longbeards NWTF Annual Banquet at The John Alden Sportsmen’s Club Plymouth MA. (Check Facebook for Details). April 20th Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club Sportsman’s Flea Market/Yard Sale 9AM-12PM, April 20th Falmouth Rod & Gun Club, Youth Turkey Hunting Training, Register on State Web Site, April 21st Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club (MBSC), Women on Target 7:45AM - 5PM, Register on Club Web Site (50 Participates Max)!!     

Next meeting:  Next BCL meeting will be held on March 28th  at The Shawme Fish & Game Club (400 Route 130 Sandwich, MA.)  Social hour at 6:30 PM, Dinner at 7:00 PM, and meeting to follow.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 9:30PM.

Mike Veloza         e-mail: mveloza@aol.com 

John Mawhinney   e-mail: john_mawhinney@comcast.net 




